FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked for:

1. The number of noise, nuisance or anti-social behaviour complaints made against neighbours between January 1st 2016 – December 31st 2020.

I would only like domestic incidents, not commercial (pubs, clubs etc.).

Answer:
Total domestic noise complaints in this period = 11,473

Broken down by type:

Domestic alarms = 439

Noisy animal (not dog) = 126

Noisy fireworks = 32

Noise from DIY = 282

Domestic Music = 5,307

Bangs/Bumps etc = 2,414

Noisy parties = 748

Noise dogs = 1,587

Other domestic noise = 538

2. Details on the nature or reasoning behind each complaint.
See above answer, which has broken down the complaints into complaint type.

Please provide the information in an Excel spreadsheet, with the date of the complaint and the town where the complaint was made.
Leicester City Council do not record this information in a reportable format; detailing for each complaint would take more than 18 hours, as would listing the date of each complaint.  
Section 12 of the FOIA makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.
The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under Section 17(1) of the FOIA because an exemption under Section 12(1) of the Act (over the cost limit) is being applied. 
The Council also judges that the following exception to disclosure is also applicable under the EIR.  Regulation 12(4)(b) provides that a public authority may refuse to disclose information to the extent that the request for information is manifestly unreasonable and Leicester City Council consider that this exception applies in this case.

While under the EIR there is no appropriate cost limit above which authorities are not required to deal with requests for information, the ICO’s guidance on regulation 12(4)(b) states ‘In assessing whether the cost, or the amount of staff time involved in responding to a request, is sufficient to render a request manifestly unreasonable the FOIA fees regulations may be a useful starting point’.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
